
23rd September 2018 

 

Dear Stuart and Cherie 

Open response to your email of 21st September 2018 at 16:25 

First of all, our community is still in shock at this notification.  We held an emergency 
meeting at the Civic Centre this (Sunday) morning due to the concerns raised by our 
community. 

We would urge you not to close the Centre on the 30th of September and allow us to keep 
the Centre open for the long-term users particularly the Toddlers, Wrestlers, Pensioners, 
Activity classes including Tai Chi. And the playing fields and changing rooms which our 
football teams are keen to access. If the Games Hall requires to be cordoned off meanwhile 
until a full repair and costing assessment has been carried out, we can work round that and 
use the rooms that are available. 

You informed us that even if the Civic Centre is closed, the library and Heritage Centre will 
continue to remain open and the Council will still have to pay the overheads for utilities, 
insurance, etc, therefore we cannot understand the Council’s reluctance to allow the 
operational rooms in the Centre to remain open. 

 As stated our Trustees are happy to act as key holders and keep the facilities open for our 
community who have nowhere else to locate their group or activity to.  The Church Hall and 
Masonic Lodge are already bursting at the seams.  Lornshill isn’t an option to many due to 
lack of access during the day time. 

We have already demonstrated that we can act as key holders and care for the building, you 
may remember when you met with us on the 14th of September at the Centre, we opened 
the building, set out the meeting space and provided a guided tour inside and outside of the 
Centre highlighting the problems with the roof and games hall in particular. There were no 
Council staff on duty at the Centre that morning. We understand that there are other Council 
owned buildings in Clackmannanshire operating with Trusted Key Holders, why not the Civic 
Centre? 

As you are aware we have been waiting on the Council drawing up a lease or Heads of 
Terms for the official occupancy for some weeks now, we have not received a copy yet, not 
even in draft form.  It is grossly unfair that our community should suffer because the Council 
hasn’t drawn up a lease for the occupancy as yet. 

On a more positive note, at our emergency members meeting this morning, local 
tradespeople offered to assist in the essential repairs.  One of our members is already on the 
Council’s procurement list as an approved supplier. This particular contractor has offered to 
carry out a free roof survey and report and carry out the work free of charge, we would only 
have to pay for the materials.  Members have provided drone images of the roof and we 
await a further drone video which will scan across the gutters and downpipes to highlight the 
blockages. Once the roof is watertight and secure we can then address the floor which has 
suffered damage due to the water ingress.  Again, we are confident we can gain support and 
trades at no cost from those in our community who want to save the Centre. 

To answer your final statement, it is a resounding yes, we want to continue to proceed with 
the Heads of Terms leading to the lease of the building but we require the following 
information urgently to inform our costings.  What will the Council’s recharge to the Trust be 



for electricity, gas, insurance, rates, water and any other overheads?  We hoped we would 
have received this information by now.   

We are meeting with our Business, Marketing and Architectural consultants on Thursday 
morning, to work on our plans for community ownership of the Civic Centre but also once we 
are aware of the outgoings in the short term (the information we need from you mentioned 
above) we will be able to draw up our operational statement for the period of the lease, with 
and without the games hall facility. 

We hope you can address our concerns at your very earliest and re-consider the temporary 
trustee key holder position from the 1st of October as we would like progress in good faith to 
achieve a positive outcome both for the community and the Council. 

 

Yours on behalf of Tullibody Community Development Trust 

Janette McGowan – Chair - TCDT 

http://tullibodycdt.org.uk/ 
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Dear Janet & Jeanette 
 
Following this morning's meeting I have considered if there is any other way we could 
proceed that would allow the development trust to take on the management of the Civic 
Centre prior to heads of terms being agreed.   
 
Our property team have reported back that today's detailed inspection of the games hall 
roof, has revealed that its condition is considerably worse than previously thought, and that 
specialist contractors will now need to be brought in to assess and undertake repairs as we 
do not have the capability in-house. I understand that the scale and cost of  the repairs will 
likely be substantial, and certainly more than we had anticipated.  I am not clear at this stage 
how long this will take or how much it would cost, however, I understand that it is unlikely 
that it will be resolved in the timescales we had hoped to work to. 
 
Given this, my firm view is that the risk and liabilities currently associated with the games hall 
are such that I cannot agree at this time to proceed with either an informal occupancy 
agreement nor negotiation on heads of terms that includes that part of the facility. 
 
This is disappointing news for all of us, however I trust you will agree that safety 
considerations must take precedence. 
 
I have spoken with colleagues in property this afternoon;  it may be possible for us to isolate 
the games hall from the rest of the building, which could provide a potential short term 
solution that would at least allow TCDT to take on the running of part of the facility in the 
interim.  If that is something you wish to proceed with, please contact Cherie to initiate 
drawing up heads of terms to that effect.   
 
We need to be realistic about timescales, therefore, I believe that we need to communicate 
to users and the community: 
 
1) that the games hall will not be available until further notice; and  
2) that, should you wish to proceed with heads of terms for the other part of the facility, that it 
is unlikely it will be operational from 1 October. 
 
If you are agreeable, we would be happy to work with you to offer users temporary lets at 
other facilities until such times heads of terms are agreed and a lease in place. 
 
I realise this is not what any of us would have wanted, however, our first priority must be to 
ensure that risks are suitably managed for the Council, TCDT and indeed users of the 
building.   
 
Please let Cherie know how you wish to proceed at your earliest convenience. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Stuart. 
 
Stuart Crickmar 
Strategic Director (Partnership & Performance) 
Clackmannanshire Council 
 


